
Head teacher’s blog… 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The new half term has already started well with the 
children settling back in quickly and getting going with 
their new units of learning. 
 
As well as their own class topics, both Carne and 
Kiberick  are involved in a Gardening project gener-
ously supported by Pengelly Garden Centre. The chil-
dren will be growing flowers and vegetables around 
the school; starting off in classrooms, in their own 
outside spaces and also in our designated gardening 
area in the main playground. 
 
We also plan to have a plant sale in the summer term 
where parents can buy some carefully grown flowers 
to help fund the project. 
 
Continued on page 2... 
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The school council suggested and are involved in a plan 
to improve and upgrade our gardening area and we al-
ready have plans afoot to enlarge the planting capacity 
by creating another large planting bed. This is going to be 
made possible by the fantastic support of a few parents 
who have generously offered their time and resources. 
The children will also be deciding which further items are 
needed to finalise the upgrade and the PFA have kindly 
offered to help with funding this. 
 
All we now need is some lovely, warm, dry weather so we 
can get outside and get the area looking beautiful! 
As well as this project there are various other exciting 
things to look forward to this half term; please check the 
diary for more details. 
 
With best wishes for a relaxing and restful weekend, 
Caroline Jarrett 

Healthy Snacks… 
We have noticed that less healthy snacks are beginning to creep in 

again. Please be mindful of the types of foods that your children 
bring in to school. Snack time should be something healthy, fruit is 

available, but is limited, therefor will go to those entitled to free 
school meals first..  

Many thanks 
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  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wraparound 
  

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack pro-
vided 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£3.00 
Snack provid-
ed 
Pick up from 
top gate 

Additional 
Clubs 

15.15 – 16.00 
No charge 
Sports Club 
for all 
Mr Webb 
(no snack) 
Pick up from 
top gate 

 15.15 – 16.30 
No charge 
Y6 SATS 
Booster club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
£1.00 in cash 
Y6 club 
(no snack) 
 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 

15.15 – 16.15 
No charge 
Mrs Prisk’s Art 
and crafts club 
(no snack) 
 
Pick up from 
top gate 
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Learning with Kiberick… 

This term in geography Kiberick are learning about mapping and notic-

ing human and physical features in the environment. To launch this, we 

went for a walk around the local area and had a go at creating sketch 

maps of the school and its surrounding area. Following this, we have 

been learning skills which will enable us to create more detailed maps 

in the coming weeks. We learnt how to follow 8 point compass direc-

tions, how to use grid references, up to six figures and what symbols 

are recognized and used by ordinance survey maps. Additionally, we 

have begun our new RE questions – What do Christians believe Jesus 

did to save people? – we looked at the Easter story closely and created 

drama or art to represent each part. 
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We had Pengelley Garden Centre in, to continue with our project to develop and up-
date our gardening space. They worked with Carne Class first who learned how to 
sprout seeds and about the nutrients within microgreens. They each planted micro-
greens and them some peas which will go together to form a climbing trellis. 

Kiberick were next and they learned about vegetable families and played a game of 
‘guess my vegetable’. They created a plan for a vegetable plot in our gardening area 
using the ‘square foot gardening’ principle. Then the children planted a large selec-
tion of seeds in readiness for transferring to our gardening plot after Easter. 

We are all so excited to see our garden developing! 



 

                 

 
 

Building a brighter future together 

CCS-F-06 v1 June 2019 

                                                                                                  

                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WE ARE RECRUITING   

Veryan C of E Primary School 

 

To apply or request further details please call 

or email Kelly Teasdale 

07889 535188 

Kelly.Teasdale@churchillservices.com 

Company Benefits 

• Staff Recognition Awards 

• Company Lottery  
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Preloved and affordable Veryan School uniform now available, please 
check it out. We will continue to collect items that are no longer re-
quired to make them available to others that could us e them, I can 
collect these in the office. Any money made from the sales will go to-
wards projects or trips for the children.  
ANY ORDERS MADE FOR UNIFORM WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR COLLEC-
TION ON MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER AT THE SCHOOL AT 10AM, 
WASHED AND READY TO WEAR.  
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Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced guitar and piano specialist - 

Allan Fouracre” will be taking on new pupils.  

If a child is interested in joining this please book through Cornwall Music 

Trust,  https://cmst.co.uk/  

Those in receipt of Pupil premium are entitled to some free music lessons.  

 

S 
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